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Dear Parents and Carers,
My name is Clair Foden and I am delighted to be appointed
as the new Headteacher for Lady Lumley’s School and would
like to take this opportunity to introduce myself to you.
Throughout my first week I have been thoroughly impressed
with the enthusiastic, articulate students and dedicated staff.
As our school becomes a member of Coast and Vale Learning
Trust, we can look forward to an extended network of high-
quality support to secure our success. I am honoured to have
the opportunity to lead Lady Lumley’s and ensure its
regeneration, seizing every opportunity to build an even
more ambitious and successful school.
I am excited to return to North Yorkshire having worked here as a Senior Leader for many years before joining a
large Academy Trust in Leeds where I was Associate Principal. Throughout my career I have built rich and varied
curriculums to ensure students leave their school having achieved the very best results they could in the subjects
best suited to them. I believe that high quality teaching and learning must be at the heart of students’ experience
and so I will invest in our teachers to retain and keep the very best nationally. It is also vital that your child has
high quality pastoral guidance so that they have the necessary support and challenge to make strong progress
and to flourish as individuals. As I live locally, I appreciate how lucky we are to enjoy such beautiful countryside
and such close-knit communities but also understand that some young people will feel frustrated at the
‘restrictions’ of rural living. Education has an important role in understanding and valuing the local community as
well as broadening horizons and being excited by the learning and questioning of both the known and unknown.
It is a real privilege to lead Lady Lumley’s and I know, through experience, that building a successful, happy
school, which is ambitious for its students and community, is dependent on partnership and collaboration. I am a
passionate advocate of the difference an excellent education can make to young people and the community. Our
school community will be built on respect and acceptance, there will be no place for bullying at Lady Lumley’s and
I ask for your support in this. You will have read in the recent OFSTED report the strides Lady Lumley’s has already
made in addressing student and parental concerns. Irrespective of background or challenges, I will work tirelessly
to ensure all our students earn the best life chances they can.
I feel extremely fortunate to be joining Lady Lumley’s at this time, as we have the opportunity, together, as part
of a wider community, to regenerate, and to provide an educational experience that develops students who are
proud of their achievements. Crucially, we have high expectations of our students with respect to attitude to
learning, behaviour, attendance and uniform. I trust that I will have your full support on the rare occasions where
we need to challenge those not quite meeting our expectations.
I am looking forward to working with students, staff and parents in the coming years and to meeting you all in
due course, when Government guidance makes this possible.

Wishing you and your families well,

Clair Foden



Staff paddlesports training
Some of the school staff took part in a paddlesports training course this week on the
glorious River Derwent. The course gave the staff to learn the basics of paddlesport
and the evening saw our staff take part in
canoeing, kayaking and stand up
paddleboarding on the school’s equipment. This
course was run in preparation for the
forthcoming return of outdoor education club!
The highlight of the week was seeing Mrs
Thompson and Miss Wilson master standing up
on the paddleboard – with only one of the them
falling in!

Year 10 DofE announcement
DofE training will start next week and will prepare students for all aspects of the
award. During this training we will look at selecting activities, EDofE, map reading,
first aid, emergency procedures and much more!

Here are the timings:
Students with FIRST NAMES A - J  You will meet every Thursday tutor time during
week 1 - first session 22/4 (meet in IT5/6)

Students with FIRST NAMES K - Z  You will meet every Thursday tutor time during
week 2 - first session 29/4 (meet in IT5/6)

Please register with your tutor first, then come to IT5/6.

   Mr Mann

DofE Silver
This week we were delighted to award our Year
13 students with their Silver Duke of Edinburgh’s
Awards. The students have been incredibly
resilient over the past few years and have been
very motivated since starting the DofE Award in
Year 10. Although recent events have affected
their plans, they are now looking forward to their
Summer expeditions and receiving their DofE
Gold Award from one of the Royal Palaces in the
near future.
Students: Abbie Henry, Emily Holbrook, Holly Philps, Alice Rose, Jacob Tweddell, Owen Ellis, Toby Dale, Will
Lloyd, Amy Ring and Casey Austin.
Mr Mann



Sixth Form Update…
As you will be aware, Year 12 and 13 students are busy completing a range of 'Key Assessed Tasks' in their
subjects.  These will contribute towards the evidence we require to award grades in their AS and A levels.  I have
been really impressed with the maturity demonstrated by our Sixth Form students during this challenging
academic year and it is vital that they maintain a positive and proactive approach to studies.  Students have
clearly settled well this half term.  Having spoken to a group of students on Wednesday afternoon, I was
incredibly reassured when the students articulated how they felt about the key assessed tasks.  Students
discussed how the expectations of them had been well communicated by teaching staff, and that the tasks
themselves were allowing students to manage their work in ‘manageable chunks’.  Students are feeling 'well
supported' by our staff and I am encouraging them to speak to me at any time if they have concerns or need
clarification on any part of the process.  I would also encourage you to contact me with your questions.
Mr Ambrose

Student Leadership Team Update
A group of our Student Leadership Team have been working really hard this week, creating an assembly all about
our school core value of community. They have thought about what community means, the communities they
are a part of and all of the things they missed about the Lady Lumley’s community during the remote learning
period. They have done a fantastic job and we are really looking forward to seeing their assembly next week!
Miss Pemberton and Mrs Barnard

Immunisations
The Childhood Immunisation service delivers routine immunisations in educational settings
and will also offer catch up immunisations. The Childhood immunisation team come into
school to deliver immunisations to those for whom consent has been obtained.  They
deliver: flu nasal vaccines to all Year 7, HPV vaccinations to all Year 8, Men ACWY
vaccinations for all children in Year 9, DTP vaccinations for all children in Year 9 and MMR
vaccinations for any child aged 5-19. Please complete the online form to consent to your child receiving these:
www.hdft.nhs.uk/immsconsent
The code for Lady Lumley’s school is: 121671

Please refer any queries to the childhood immunisation team on 01423 542360 or email
childhood.immunisations@hdft.nhs.uk.

Home testing
Students should be tested on a Sunday afternoon and early on Wednesday evening.
Results should be logged on the NHS website and clear instructions as to how to do this come with the kits.

www.hdft.nhs.uk/immsconsent  


Useful Contact Information:
Main School Office: 01751 472846

Attendance: 01751 470005
Sixth form: 01751 470024

Finance Office (ParentPay):  01751 470043
Finance Office (ParentPay) Email: Jphillips@ladylumleys.net

Admin Email: admin@ladylumleys.net
Student Support Email: support@ladylumleys.net

Twitter @ladylumleys
Out of Hours Covid-19: 07308 305913

When: Monday - Friday
Time: 15.40 - 16.40

Where: IT5/6 & Library

Covid-19 Positive Result
If a student tests positive for Covid-19 please call the emergency number: 07308 305913

Weekdays - 7am - 10pm
Weekends - 9am - 10pm
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Year 10 Maths Support
Tuesdays and Thursdays 3:40pm-4:40pm

Week Beginning Foundation Topics Higher topics
19th April Area and Perimeter Angle Facts

26th April Angle Sums Pythagoras

3rd May Angles in Polygons Real Life Graphs

10th May Averages from tables Quadratic and cubic
graphs

17th May FDP conversions and
Equivalence

Perimeter,
Circumference, Area

24th May Fraction Arithmetic Volume

Half Term

7th June Percentage problems Maths

14th June Volume and Surface
Area

General revision

21st June Straight line graphs Accuracy and Bounds

28th June Distance time graphs
Conversion Graphs

Transformations

5th July Solving Equations Quadratic and
Simultaneous Equations

12th July Index laws Probability


